

MINUTES OF BUDGET WORKING GROUP

HELD 24 JANUARY 2008

Present:

Cllrs: Ranson, Sherras, Thompson, Knox, Chief Executive, Director of Resources and Financial Services Manager.

Also in attendance:

Cllr J S Taylor. 

1. Apologies

1.1 Cllrs Barrett, Hirst and Rogerson.

2. Minutes of Meeting Held on 10 January 2008

2.1 Accepted as a correct record of the meeting.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

3.1 The DOR informed the group that an announcement had been made regarding our housing capital pot funding for 2008/09, following a meeting at GONW on 17 January 2008.  We will receive 75% of our current year’s allocation of £286,000 ie around £200,000.  This was obviously better than no funding at all, which had been indicated as a possible outcome.

4. Revenue Budget 2008/09

4.1 The DOR updated the group regarding the latest position on the revenue budget.  He highlighted the further additional items brought in to the budget since the group’s previous meeting.  These were:

· Additional costs for roll out of Three Stream Waste Collection - £68,000

· CPA costs - £3,600

· Repairs and Maintenance - £39,000

4.2 He also went through the list of savings suggested by service managers.  These totalled £150,000 for 2008/09 and £40,000 for 2007/08.  After allowing for these there was still a deficit of £584,000 to be found on next year’s budget.

4.3 A number of suggestions for other savings were briefly discussed by the group, these included:

· Review of proposed restructuring of the strategic housing section

· Use of the building control reserve fund

· Concessionary Travel

· Review of the estimates for planning fee income given that the revised estimate for 2007/08 has already been exceeded by £10,000

· Review of CCTV monitoring arrangements/funding streams

· Funding for Community Support Officers

· Car Park Income

· Public conveniences

4.4 The DOR stated that a lot of work was still needed if we are to produce a balanced budget in the time available and therefore recommended that weekly meetings of the BWG be held over the coming two weeks.

5. Five Year Capital Programme 2008/13

5.1 Unfortunately due to the shortage of time available it was agreed this item be considered at next week’s meeting.

6. Any Other Business

6.1 None.

7. Date and Time of Next Meeting
7.1 Wednesday 30 January 2008 4:30pm in the Council Chamber.
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